NOTICE OF ESSENTIAL CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE WORKERS


March 19th, 2020


[Address to Employees],

While Governor Gavin Newsom has ordered Californians to stay home in the state’s effort to combat COVID-19, this mandate allows people to commute to jobs deemed essential, which includes those employed in the food and agriculture industry. 

Furthermore, the food and agriculture industry has been identified by President Trump as a CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE INDUSTRY, and its employees have been defined by the Department of Homeland Security as ESSENTIAL CRITICAL INFRASTRUCTURE WORKERS. 

On March 16th, 2020, the President issued his updated Coronavirus Guidance for America, in which he stated: “If you work in a critical infrastructure industry, as defined by the Department of Homeland Security, such as healthcare services and pharmaceutical and food supply, you have a special responsibility to maintain your normal work schedule.”

On March 19th, 2020, the Department of Homeland Security, through its Cybersecurity and Infrastructure Security Agency (CISA), included food and agriculture employees in its list of Essential Critical Infrastructure Workers. According to CISA, these employees “should continue normal operations” to help ensure “continuity of functions critical to public health and safety, as well as economic and national security.”

Here at [Company Name], the health and safety of our employees is our number one priority. However, we also understand our duty to continue providing our communities with a healthy and abundant supply of food during this national crisis. Therefore, we will continue to show up every day, as we always have, as we stand on the front lines in this battle against COVID-19, and we will do so in the safest manner possible. Thank you for your continued dedication to this company, and to this country. 

[bookmark: _GoBack][Salutation] 
